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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING

Taverna Ena kai Ena Misiria, Wednesday 13 January 2016 @ 18.00
Present:

Peter Winterink

(PW)

President

Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President


Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer


Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. The meeting was moved from the original date 04.01.2016 as it was not possible to be quorate on that date. WVB had already sent apologies and both PW & SW were unwell. WVB again had sent apologies which were unanimously accepted. PW confirmed the meeting as quorate and proceeded with the agenda.
2. Copies of the minutes from last Board meeting held 08.12.2015 have been circulated to all Board members and published on line. These were unanimously approved.

3. Any matters arising are covered elsewhere in the agenda.

4. PW attended the multicultural International Children’s party in Rethymon which he stated was much better organised than in previous years and was a great success. He had circulated details of a fund raising effort in Marulas to Board members for a specialised wheelchair required for a local man who had been severely injured in an accident. The target amount is €20k. The Board agreed this is a worthwhile cause to support and we will look at how best we can help their efforts. Also see item 10.
5. ID has been uploading photographs of earlier events to the web page in addition to the recent ones. He has mailed Green Gibble suggesting if they take a membership they can promote their business on the web-site and make deliveries to our coffee mornings as a regular event.

6. RK circulated the current financial report to 31.12.2015. This was unanimously approved for auditing purposes and will form the basis of the report used for the forthcoming A.G.A. Copies are available to members on request by e-mail.

7. WVB was not present and this item was passed over to the next meeting.

8. ID item already covered in 3. SW no report.

9. Events:

a. December 2015

i. The proposed coach trip could not be run as there were not enough participants. RK has looked at the whole issue of winter trips and is devising formats which can be run with smaller numbers. See item 9.,b.,iv.

ii. A joint lunch was held here at Ena kai Ena that was well attended a d a great success. We thanked our host for his efforts.

b. January 2016

i. Last Sunday RK had organised a walk from Rethymon followed with a visit to Ag. Eirini then our joint lunch at Taverna Mylonas to conclude the day. Again an excellent day with about 24 members present.

ii. Kathy Walsh (KW) had organised a visit to Keramion Pottery in Margarites yesterday with practical instruction and history of the craft in the area followed by lunch. There were about 12 members out on the day.

iii. Jan Nuttall (JN) has published details of a pottery history with Don Everly on 29.01.2016 and a walking tour of Rethymon early February.

iv. RK has organised a coach excursion for 24.01.2016 based on the format detailed 9.a.i. Details have been published and at the time of writing there are 8 participants.
c. Annual General Assembly

i. SW has sent Notice to all members which have also been published in an on line notice using a specific site which details public events and covers the whole of the island.

ii. SW to mail all members with a draft agenda which will only require any new nominations adding to make it final.

iii. RK to present accounts as at 31.12.2015 representing the calendar year. See item 6.

iv. All current Board members will offer themselves for re-election.

10. A.O.B. There was a general discussion concerning the CIC cash reserves and how these may be put to good use during 2016. It’s possible we may be able to distribute something approaching €3k over the full year. The suggestion is to adopt a few chosen causes, maybe three, and to look closely at how best we can assist them. Our standard practice is to donate actual resources and not cash to ensure funds are used correctly. Also we will look at how to generate maximum publicity for the CIC in doing so. PW to speak with Luc Brusten for advice.
11. The next meeting for the new Board has been arranged to follow the AGA at Ena kai Ena on Monday 01.02.2016. The Articles of Association require the new Board to meet within 14 days of an AGA.

12. PW thanked all members present for attending both tonight and over the past year of office then declared the meeting closed at 18.58.
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